
STATE OF VERMONT 
PROFESSIONAL RESPONSIBILITY PROGRAM 

In Re: C. Robert Manby Jr.  
PRB File No. 2019-089 

CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 

I certify that on July 29, 2022 C. Robert Manby Jr. (Respondent) was served with 

Disciplinary Counsel’s Proposed Findings, Memorandum of Law and Recommendation of Five-

Month Suspension at the following address: 

by email to his counsel Harry Ryan at 

hryan@fgmvt.com  

in accordance with A.O. 9, Rule 18.A and Vermont Rule of Civil Procedure 5. 

  

_______________________________ __/s/ J. Burke_________________ 
Sarah Katz     Jessica Burke 
Disciplinary Counsel    Special Disciplinary Counsel 
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